July 10, 2021

To:

North Pender Island Trustee Deb Morrison, dmorrison@islandstrust.bc.ca North Pender Island Trustee Benjamin McConchie, bemcconchie@islandstrust.bc.ca Islands Trust Chair Thetis Island Trustee Peter Luckham, pluckham@islandstrust.bc.ca

From: Joyce Thayer

Re:

Amended Islands Trust Policy Statement – Public Consultation

I am a resident of North Pender Island. I commend the Trust Council for its decision of July 8, 2021 to delay 1st reading of the amended policy statement until December 2021 to allow for public consultation. I look forward to the Trust arranging in person meetings on Pender Island to allow the public to express their views on this important policy document.

I have reviewed all of the available information regarding the amended Policy Statement posted on the Islands Trust website along with the associated legislation and public correspondence. It is apparent that the concerns raised by the public relate as much to what in the existing version has been left out of the amended Policy Statement as the concerns expressed regarding new provisions. To facilitate informed understanding of the changes made I ask that the Trust Council have staff prepare a version of the policy document that tracks the changes and provides a brief rationale of the reasoning behind the changes. It is asking too much to expect the general public to undertake such an analysis. Such a document will ensure that everyone is on the same page and avoid any misunderstanding as to the reasoning of the Trust Council respecting the changes and facilitate informed dialogue.

In addition, it is apparent that serious concerns have been raised about the manner in which the First Nations consultation has taken place. Reconciliation with First nations is clearly important. The two track consultation process followed by the Trust Council to date does not further this goal. Nor does the failure to provide details of the feedback from First Nations during the course of consultation to date. Failure to disclose this information is also inconsistent with the provisions of FIPPA. To facilitate reconciliation First Nations should be invited to participate in the upcoming public consultation phase so that the public can understand their concerns and their position as regards the provisions relating to reconciliation currently contained in the Amended Trust Policy and any feedback provided by them should be made public. Such disclosure and dialogue will generate understanding and foster reconciliation.

Finally I understand that despite the fact that first reading has been delayed Trust Council has decided to refer the amended Policy Statement to government agencies and First Nations. Any cover letter accompanying the amended Draft Policy to these agencies and First Nations should clearly set out that public consultation will take place before December and major changes to the amended Policy Statement may occur as a result.

I thank you for your consideration of these requests and would be happy to discuss with you any questions you might have regarding them.

Yours truly;

Joyce Thayer B.A. , JD.

Cc: Islands Trust Council, islands2050@islandstrust.bc.ca Bowen Island Municipal Trustee Sue Ellen Fast, sfast@islandstrust.bc.ca Bowen Island Municipal Trustee Michael Kaile, mkaile@islandstrust.bc.ca Denman island Trustee Laura Busheikin, Ibusheikin@islandstrust.bc.ca Denman island Trustee Dave Critchely, dcritcheley@islandstrust.bc.ca Gabriola island Trustee Scott Colbourne, scolbourne@islandstrust.bc.ca Gabriola island Trustee Kees Langereis, klangereis@islandstrust.bc.ca Galiano Island Trustee Tahirih Rockafella, trockafella@islandstrust.bc.ca Galiano Island Trustee Jane Wolverton, jwolverton@islandstrust.bc.ca Gambier Island Trustee Kate-Louise Stamford, kstamford@islandstrust.bc.ca Gambier Island Trustee Dan Rogers, drogers@islandstrust.bc.ca Hornby Island Trustee Alex Allen, aallen@islandstrust.bc.ca Hornby Island Trustee Grant Scott, gscott@islandstrust.bc.ca Lasqueti Island Trustee Peter Johnston, pjohnston@islandstrust.bc.ca Lasqueti island Trustee Timothy Peterson, tpeterson@islandstrust.bc.ca Mayne Island Trustee Janine Dodds, jdodds@islandstrust.bc.ca Mayne Island Trustee David Maude, dmaude@islandstrust.bc.ca Salt Spring Island Trustee Peter Grave, pgrave@islandstrust.bc.ca Salt Spring Island Trustee Laura Patrick, lpatrick@islandstrust.bc.ca Saturna island Trustee Paul Brent, pbrent@islandstrust.bc.ca Saturna Island Trustee Lee Middleton, Imiddleton@islandstrust.bc.ca South Pender Island Trustee Cameron Thorn, cthorn@islandstrust.bc.ca South Pender Trustee Steve Wright, stwright@islandstrust.bc.ca Thetis Island Trustee Doug Fenton, dfenton@islandstrust.bc.ca Russ Hotsenpiller, Chief Administrative Officer, Islands Trust, rhotsenpiller@islandstrust.bc.ca Premier: John Horgan, premier@gov.bc.ca

Minister of Municipal Affairs: Josie Osbourne, MAH.minister@gov.bc.ca

Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy, ENV.minister@gov.bc.ca

Minister of Agriculture, Food and Fisheries: Lana Popham, AGR.minister@gov.bc.ca

Minister of Indigenous Affairs and Reconciliation: Murray Rankin, IRR.minister@gov.bc.ca

Minister of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations & Rural Development: Katrine Conroy,

FLNR.minister@gov.bc.ca

MLA Saanich North & the Islands: Adam Olson adam.olson.mla@leg.bc.ca